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Angelus Letter
8 April 2021
Thursday within the Octave of Easter
LETTER #114
Dear Parish Family,
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR DIVINE MERCY WEEKEND
 
 
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
                       
* Masks are required.
DIVINE MERCY
 
This weekend is Divine Mercy Sunday. St. John Paul II declared Divine Mercy Sunday a universal feast of the Church and in 2002 attached a plenary indulgence to it. First, there are the standard three conditions that go along with any indulgence that includes sacramental confession (within two weeks on either side of the day) Eucharistic Communion, and prayer for the intentions of The Supreme Pontiff. On the day, one comes before the Blessed Sacrament (exposed or in the tabernacle) and in a spirit detached from all sin, take part in the prayers and devotions held in honor of Divine Mercy or recite the Our Father and the Creed, adding a devout prayer to the merciful Lord Jesus (e.g. “Merciful Jesus, I trust in you!”). Please keep in mind this second part. We have been blessed with an abundance of baptisms and this weekend is no exception. If you need to, this second part of the indulgence may be of use.
 
Also, for those who still cannot come to the church, please know that our prayers are with you and know that there is an opportunity for you too! Divine Mercy (because it is Divine Mercy) is abundant and available to all even if they are prevented from fulfilling all of the requirements. This explanation is from Catholic newspaper of the Diocese of Green Bay:
 
“The church makes special circumstances for those unable to participate for legitimate reason, such as being at sea, displaced by war or the homebound. It states that they 'may obtain a plenary indulgence, if totally detesting any sin, and with the intention of fulfilling as soon as possible the three usual conditions, will recite the Our Father and the creed before an image of our merciful Lord Jesus and, in addition, pray a devout invocation to the merciful Lord Jesus. If it is impossible that people do even this, on the same day they may obtain the plenary indulgence if with a spiritual intention they are united with those carrying out the prescribed practice for obtaining the indulgence in the usual way and offer to the merciful Lord a prayer and the sufferings of their illness and the difficulties of their lives.’”
The Vatican has also attached a special indulgence attached to the Divine Mercy Chaplet during this time of pandemic. Read more here: www.thedivinemercy.org/articles/vatican-grants-emergency-plenary-indulgence-divine-mercy-chaplet
 
WELCOME!
 
Ten people were brought into the Church at the Easter Vigil. Five of them were baptized and five additional persons were brought into full communion.
 
The five who were baptized are:
           Cody Cutright
           Loren Donnenwirth
           Liam Peoples
           Savannah Peoples
           Ryan Pietila
 
The five who were bought into full communion are:
           Steve Panzer
           Brittany Peoples
           Christina Sommers
           Susan Teagarden
           Alexis Wentz
 
Welcome! Thank you for becoming part of our faith family. Please say a prayer for them and if you happen to meet them, encourage them in the faith! St. Sebastian, pray for them!
 
EASTER MESSAGE FROM OUR BISHOP
 
If you missed this year’s Easter Message from Bishop Malesic, you may find it here: www.dioceseofcleveland.org/news/2021/04/04/an-easter-message-from-bishop-malesic
 
SPECTACULAR
Beginning on Monday, April 12th and running through April 24th, our parish school will kick-off their largest annual fundraiser, The Spectacular. Because of the pandemic, this year’s event will be all virtual, but you will still have the opportunity to bid on some great silent auction items, purchase raffle tickets for a top shelf bourbon basket and raffle tickets for free and reduced tuition as well as donate to this year’s paddle raise initiative. For the past 16 year’s, the Spectacular has supported tuition reductions for all students as well as making investments in technology and our school’s endowment. Again this year, we will be raising money for these important causes and will also be raising money for our parish school’s safety and security program through the Paddle Raise Initiative.
All dollars raised through the paddle raise will help with:
o  Updating the main entrance of our parish school
o  Upgrading and adding security cameras throughout the campus
o  Updating the school’s PA system
o  Adding new locking mechanisms for all classroom doors
Donating and supporting the Spectacular is easy. Just visit www.BidPal.net/SebastianSpectacular or you can drop your donation at the rectory or school office, just be sure to mark Spectacular on the envelope.
NEW EVENT??? MAYBE
 
We have been contacted by the city to use some of our facilities for a few events that they plan on having in Forest Lodge Park this summer. On the docket are NEO Jazz, the orchestra and the ballet (dependent on the COVID pandemic status) As we discovered last time, people come very early to set up their lawn chairs and reserve a spot. And then what? What if we were to have an event in Zwisler Hall or on our beautiful grounds beforehand? Maybe we could invite people to go set up their lawn chairs and then come over to our property (for what? - buy a glass of wine and bring a picnic?) That is where your imagination and opportunity to volunteer comes in! If you have an idea or are willing to work with someone else’s idea and head up this possible new event, please call me or Cathy Sivec at (330) 836-2233.
Not only might it add to the magic of a wonderful night around St. Sebastian Square, it could help bring people on to our property who might be looking to grow closer to the Church as well as being a modest fundraiser. We shall see!
NOTABLE THINGS AROUND THE PARISH
 
The fourth bench has been installed in the church plaza. It is dedicated to the commemoration of the 50th anniversary of the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation. We anticipate that the plaza will have 2 additional benches installed, bringing the final total to 3 on each side in the very near future!
 
 
Thanks to your generosity, the 2020 Chalk the Walk project – repairing and replacing the sandstone walk in front of the school is almost completely repaired. This is part of the step needed in moving the main entrance of the school to the front of the building making it more visible as well as enhancing the security of the building.  
 
You may have noticed a crane by Monsignor Zwisler Hall. A new compressor was being installed as the old one gave out. This will enable the air conditioner to keep the hall cooler in the summer months.
 
Sometime this week there should be repairs done our church sidewalk where the machinery that was loading our new boilers into the basement crushed the cement.
 
Pre-Cana is this weekend! Please pray for our couples!
 
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Jeanne Conway, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, James Fanning, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Jean Heban-Shireman, Phil Hochstetler, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Faye Morton, Betty O’Hara, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Brian Walsh.
 
God bless you,
Fr. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Mary, pray for us.
